Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation

Meeting Minutes
August 26, 2010
The regular monthly meeting of the Connecticut B.A.S.S. Federation Nation was called to order August 26, 2010 at approximately 7:30 by Sylvia Morris.
Roll Call:  The following clubs were absent:  Bass Busters, Heart of CT Bassmasters, and Tobacco Valley Bassmasters.
Correspondence:
· North East Hunting and Fishing Show invitation has been received and a deposit check for our space has been mailed.  The dates are February 18, 19, and 20.

· The Virginia Bass Federation Nation has sent a notice regarding their Skeeter Boat Package for sale.  This boat was won at their divisional and more info can be found at www.vafederation.com
· A thank you e-mail was received from Marcie Baksay regarding the federation’s donation to “Team Lucas”, Marcies team in the Alzhiemers memory walk.

· 2 $100 donations were received for the Robert S. Malloy scholarship fund from the N.U. Dollars for Doers program.

Announcements:
· The Evan Williams commercial contest winning $5000.00 check has been received and the 3 guys who made the commercial were Acknowledged.  Thank you to Nick Guggliotti, Armand Fortier, and Carl Pedersen for all your hard work.  Nick, not a federation member, also received a check on behalf of the Federation.  
· Joe Kowalski was in attendance to give a short presentation on the recent Wounded Warriors Disabled Sports Project event held at Riverside Park in Hartford.  The event was a stellar success, with approximately 10 federation members donating their time and boats each day during the two day event.  Member Matt Desimone conducted the weigh in each day and prizes were given out each day thanks to Joe’s many sponsors and his foundation.  Each day’s  winner received a complete rod/reel/tackle package, and the overall winner received an autographed Dave Wolak jersey and Dvds.  Joe thanked all the volunteers that helped make the event a success and we all look forward to next year.
· The CMTA boat show in Hartford will be held January 28, 29, and 30 next year.
A motion was made and passed to accept the previous month’s minutes.
Report of Officers
Treasurers Report:  Sue Weeks

Conservation Report:  Dave Santos 
· Dave would like to remind everyone of the upcoming CT DEP Sportsman’s Appreciation Day, Sept. 25, 2010.  More info can be found at the DEP’s website.
Boating Advisory: None.
C.L.A. Report: None.
Tournament Report:  Harry Gordon
· Mr. Bass tournament was held July 31st. 18 of 26 clubs participated and the winner was Harry Gordon.  Harry will receive a spot on the 2011 CT state team.
· Trail tournament #4 was held on August 15th with 51 boaters and 41 non-boaters participating.  After the conclusion of this event the Angler of the year first place and second place finishers were determined to be Al Gambardella, 1st place and Alan Guite, 2nd place.  Co-Angler of the year went to Ryan Perieras.  The juniors once again donated their grill donations to the Mike Greenhill Family.
· Harry Gordon thanked all the tournament Committee for all their hard work this year.
· Reminder:  All  2010 state championship applications are due by Sept. 18th!
Sponsorship Report:  Bob Nelson
· Attempts have been made to contact Cabela’s and other current sponsors to aid in our search for raffle prizes. As of now, we have no additional prizes for the raffle other than the boat.
· Kistler Rods offered us rods for the banquet at a substantial discount. Four (4) Micro Magnesium rods (McMag610MHS) were purchased at $75.00 each and Three (3) Helium LTA (He70MHC) rods for $100 each. The CBFN spent $600 for rods that retailed for $1740.

· Kistler Rods donated a Helium LTX (He270MHC) rod for the Mike Greenhill Tournament.
· Kimber Austin, of Minn Kota, spoke to Bob Nelson regarding the requirements for the presentation for sponsorship
C.B.F.N. Scholarship Committee:   No report
Bob Malloy Scholarship Committee:  No report
Banquet Committee:   Banquet  is November 6, 2010 at the Chowder Pot in Hartford.  All info is now up on the Federations membership forum.
Membership Committee:  
· Paul Dingee was named as the new Membership Chairman.  Carl Pedersen was thanked for his past service as chaiman.

Raffle Committee:   No report
Website Committee: 
· More updates to the site are on the way, if you would like anything special put on the site, contact Armand Fortier

· If you are having trouble getting on the forum, you may also contact Armand at cbfnmember@sbcglobal.net 

Audit Committee:  No report
Youth Report:   

· The 2 Junior state champs were announced. They will be Alex Weatherall and Micheal Toohey.  They will compete at this years divisional on Candlewood lake and their weight will be added to our teams overall weight. 

Finance Committee:  No report
State Team Report:  Sylvia Morris

· U.S. Reels hats were handed out to members

· Spintek hooks have come on board as a team sponsor.

· Joe and Wayne Mahood have generously donated 4 cases of water and 4 cases of Gatorade to this years state team.

· Sylvia Morris has asked all spectators at Septembers Eastern Divisional on Candlewood to not speak to any CT competitor on the water, as they can be disqualified for this.  Please come out to support our team at all the weigh ins, just be careful if you are on the lake watching.
Motion made and seconded to accept reports as given

Old Business

· The scoreboard has been sent back for repairs again.  There seems to be a short somewhere and we have expressed our disappointment.
· Talcott Mountain Bassmasters have held their 18th annual kids fishing derby and it was a success.  
	“Talcott Mountain Bassmasters held it's eighteenth annual Kids Fishing Derby on June 12, 

	2010 at Meadow Pond in Simsbury, CT.  The days event began at 7 am with registration,

	comprising of three age groups of 5 and under, 6-9, 10-15.  Fishing begins at 8 am and

	ends at 11 am, followed by awards and prizes.  Chapter members are stationed around

	the pond to assist the kids with any problems they may encounter.  Bait and tackle are

	supplied for those who have a need.  When catching a fish of any species, the participants

	bring their catch to the scales or have a chapter member do it for them.  All fish caught are

	returned to the pond after being weighed. This enables the teaching of catch and release.

	The weight of the individual's catch during the contest is totaled to determine the winners.

	Throughout the event, water, juice, soda, and assorted snacks are served to the kids and

	parents.   Trophies and ribbons are giving to the top six individuals in each age group with

	the highest weight, as well as, the individual with the largest fish.  The participation was

	down from previous years to only 55 kids participating, believed to be due to the weather.

	The breakdown by age group was 10 participants under 5, 27 age 6-9, and 18 age 10-15.

	The Kids enjoyed great fishing this year, with all but a couple of youngsters catching fish.

	The winners of the three age groups were Jonathan Miner .03 Ozs., Giana Zema 5.12 Lbs.,

	and Jon Prehl 1.09 Lbs.  The largest fish, a 1 Lb 0 oz bass, was caught by Toni Vello.

	The next order of business is a random drawing, utilizing the tickets giving out during

	registration, approximately 40 individuals are chosen to select fishing gear or other

	items among the large  selection of merchandise on display.  To ensure all participants

	go home with a prize, the remaining individuals without a prize, line up and select an

	item.  To close out the fun filled event, everyone enjoys a cookout of hot dogs, 

	beverage and snack.  Also during this period the kids are able to talk to chapter members

	for advice and tips on how to improve themselves.  The event is totally FREE, and each

	individual receives an average of at least twelve dollars worth of items, as well as, a day of

	family fun.  It is through the generosity of the Connecticut Bass Federation Nation, sponsors

	and active chapter members that make a event like this successful.  Your generosity helps 

	to achieve our goal of assisting the youth of today to become the leaders of tomorrow.”


· U.S. Reels back orders have been shipped to Maureen, and she has assured us that they will be shipped to us immediately.  You can cancel your orders if necessary, contact Maureen.  U.S. Reels has also generously donated a box of reels to the Mike Greenhill Benefit Tournament.
· We have been notified by Skeeter that we will once again receive the same deal on the raffle boat we had last year.  The boat will be the same model  and the raffle will be March 26th at Reynolds Marine Open house.  The federation will also have a second prize this year.
· The bass club challenge issued by North East Bassmasters resulted in 3 more $100 donations to the Mike Greenhill Family by Milford Black Bass, CT Black Bass Anglers, and Bass Attack.
· There were no excused absences.
· Harry Gordon accepted the nomination for Tournament Director and since he was unopposed, the secretary casted a single vote for him.

· The new 2011 proposed trail format was voted through at a margin of 20 yes to 2 no with one club abstaining.
 New Business
· A nominating committee will be needed at next months meeting to accept nominations for elections of officers in December. 
· Jon Puhalski will once again be accepting nominations for club of the year and member of the year awards that will be given out at the Banquet.
· A motion was made and passed to hire a security guard to watch over the weigh in site during overnight between days at this years 2 day state championship on Candlewood.  The total cost is $240 and Harry Gordon generously donated his $100 trailer towing payment and the federation came up with the rest.
· ROSTERS ARE DUE AT THE NOVEMBER MEETING

· ANY BY-LAW CHANGE PROPOSALS ARE DUE AT THE SEPTEMBER MEETING

· NEXT MONTHS MEETING IS EARLY!  SEPTEMBER 16TH
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:45 p.m.

Next Meeting:  September 16, 2010
Respectfully Submitted,

Carl Pedersen

CBFN Secretary

